
                                        
 
 

  GPAA	of	Northern	Nevada,	Reno	 
                           News Letter  

                         July/Aug 2024 

 
 

Next Meeting  Sep 16th  2024 

American Legion Hall 
730 4th St. 
Sparks Nevada  
6pm to 7:30pm 
 
 
Note: If you would like to become an officer of the Association or a member of any of our committees, 
please contact one of the board members. An association is only as good as those who volunteer their 
talent and time!  

We are always looking for stories to fill our pages. Please take a minute to jot down a story (fact or 
fiction) and send it into me. Tell us about your experiences, plans or ideas. Letters to the editor, 
pictures, jokes (clean, of course), car-toons and ads are all welcome. Recipes, web pages of interest, 
email, magazine and news clippings are also needed. A newsletter is only as good as the article and 
content submitted. Please give it a try and wake up the writing genius in you.  

Trips: 
Sept 3rd Jamison claim meet at the Portola Frosty (281 W Sierra Ave, Portola, CA)  at 9am 

If you are going out post it on our Facebook page and see if others want to go with. Keep it to small 
groups.   

Events:  
Jackpot of Gems September 14th and 15th Location GSR Reno 
Rye Patch State Park Kids Metal Detector Hunt September 28, 2024 
Fernley Intermediate School Visit October, 2024 
 

 
 



                                        
 
 

 Treasurer Report 
August 2024 

Balance Forward      $1905.80 
Income  
Cash Contributions            $4.00 
Raffles                    $238.00   
Claim Contributions            $0.00 
Total Income                   $242.00  
 
Disbursements 
Office Expenses              $0.00 
Raffle Items               $0.00 
Building Rental          $105.00 
Claim Fees           $332.59 
Total Disbursements         $437.59 
 
Summary        
Balance Forward       $1905.80 
Income          $242.00 
Disbursements                    $437.59 
Ending Balance              $1710.21  
 
Claims Update: 
From: Larry Robbins 
President - GPAA of Northern Nevada, Reno  

To: GPAA of Northern Nevada, Reno members and the General Public  

Subject: GPAA of Northern Nevada, Reno - Claims Status 

Three of the Corporation claims, the Blue Nugget 2, Blue Nugget 3, and the Pyramid City claims 
will not be renewed in September 2024. So, access to these 3 claims will end for our members 
on September 1st  of this year 2024.  

To all affected members (past or present) associated with the listed corporation claims, you will 
now have to qualify for and obtain an access card from the corporation before accessing our 
remaining claims.  



                                        
 
 
This action was approved by the Board. 

 
 
 
If you are new to prospecting be sure to read all from the Learning Center section of this website. It will 
give you a good idea on what to do to find gold.  
 
We are on Facebook. To get on to that, log into Facebook then type 
GPAA of Northern Nevada, Reno Be sure to use the comma after Nevada, or you will be directed to a 
different site. 
Like us on face book.   
 
Remember if you need to buy equipment or have equipment repaired please visit the local mining 
shops.  

Featured Store:  

American Detector Distributors 851 E. Glendale Ave Sparks Nevada. Phone number (775) 360-5801. 

Over the internet: 

Placer Gold Mining Supplies 
Gold Rush Trading Post 

You can always contact me at gpaainforenochapter@yahoo.com  

Or by phone at (775) 842-7244 

 Larry  



                                        
 
 

 

 

                                            																				  
																														2024	Rye	Patch	Children’s	Nugget	Shoot.	                                               

																																										Sept	28th	2024	from	10am	to	3pm	 

A	Request	for	Sponsorship	and	Donations	 

On behalf of GPAA of Northern Nevada Reno and the Rye Patch State Recreation area (Rye 
Patch) we would like to invite you to be a part of this year’s Rye Patch Children’s Nugget 
Shoot, a free metal detector hunt for all children up to the age of 12. This event was designed 
to be a free day to “Celebrate Nevada’s Mining Heritage”. 
  
Last time we held this event we had over 27 participants and over 35 attendees. Participants 
represented families from the local area, including Lovelock, Winnemucca, Sparks and 
Reno. We were able to generate great prizes because of generous donations from sponsors 
such as you.     
  
This year we are expecting a larger attendance and we are again hoping to make the Rye 
Patch Children’s Nugget Shoot free to all attendees and are asking for your support to that 
endeavor.  With your help we can promote Nevada’s Mining Heritage and the support the 
Mining Industry provides to the community, along with introducing metal detecting and gold 
prospecting to young and the families that attend. 
  
We are requesting donations in the form of monetary gifts, gift cards, and products we can use 
as prizes. All donated items are used for the event. No organizer, person, corporation or group 
receives any proceeds from this event. All event managers or workers donate their time for free 
in a concerted effort to promote Nevada’s great mining heritage, and all that the mining industry 
has done and continues to do for Nevada. With your support we will be able to reach even more 
people, to educate them on how the Mining Industry is good for the State of Nevada and the 
world in whole for both the amateur prospector as well as the professional prospector. 
  
Thank You. 
  
Larry Robbins, President                                                                     
GPAA of Northern Nevada, Reno                  
A 501 ( c )  ( 3 ) Not for Profit Corporation                                                                           
Nevada Business ID# NV20111658489                        
IRS EIN# 45-3576691                                                                      
Phone #: (775) 842-7244                                             
Website: http://gpaaofnorthernnevadareno.com                  
Email: gpaainforenochapter@yahoo.com                             
Address: P.O. Box 3373 Sparks, Nv. 89432-9000               
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